## The Annual Meeting (September 10, 2022) was adjourned, to be reconvened October 8, 2022, due to a current lack of a quorum. No business was transacted.

Held Saturday,
September 10, 2022, at 10:00 a.m.
Via Zoom and In Person at Fort Ross School, 30600 Seaview Road, Cazadero

## **Attendees:**

## **Directors Present:**

Ron Case, President
Rosemary Gorz, Vice President
John Gray, Treasurer
Cindy Culcasi, Secretary
Bob Leichtner
Margaret Grahame
Rosemary Gorz

John Gray attended via Zoom

The inspector of elections announced that insufficient ballots were received to meet the minimal quorum for this meeting. A motion was made and seconded, to adjourn the Annual Meeting due to lack of a quorum (93 ballots received/108 ballots required) and to reconvene the Annual Meeting on October 8, 2022. The Inspector of Elections (HOA Election Experts) directed President Ron Case to ask for any nays to adjourn since the meeting was in person and on Zoom. There were no nays from any members or the Board.

Therefore, the meeting was adjourned, to be reconvened October 8, 2022.

Respectfully submitted,

Cindy Culcasi

Secretary